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From the President’s Pen
Welcome back, everyone, to the start of a new year at Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild.   I’m 
sure the summer heat and smoke haze left us all feeling a bit drained and foggy 
through August, but now that September has arrived we can get ready to quilt again.  
There’s nothing like the bright, sunny days and the crisp, cozy nights of autumn to 
make our thoughts turn to new quilt patterns and fabrics we want to try working with.  
I for one have more sewing plans than I will ever have time to complete!
As you all know, we are now in a ‘show year’.  This means there is much planning 
and organizing to do to get us ready to put on a quilt show that we can all be proud 
of.  But, first things first.  We can’t have a quilt show without quilts, so I hope you are 
all thinking of the quilts you will construct, finish and enter in our Material Magic show.  
This is a non-juried show and a perfect time to enter your first quilt, if you haven’t 
done this before.  It’s great fun and you’ll definitely have the support of your Guild 
peers.  We all love to see the amazing variety, styles and colours of quilts that our 
Guild members have been making since the last show.
The quilt show, of course, is just a part of what we will be up to as a Guild this year.  
We’ll start off in September with a show and share of last year’s mystery quilt, and I 
can tell you we are going to see some very different looks in this quilt!   I have been 
working away on mine for the past couple of weeks, determined to have it finished for 
the meeting, and hope others are doing the same.
The Program Committee has been busy putting together sessions that will keep us 
entertained and learning new things, which is what we all come to Guild for, besides 
visiting with our quilting friends of course!  We’ll learn about fabrics from far away, the 
popular use of rulers in quilting, and will have some buy and sell fun at a garage sale, 
to name a few.  We’ll do this and more while we work on our show quilts, and plan 
what we hope will be our best show yet!
So, yes, it’s September again, time to get those sewing machines whirring and mark 
your calendar with our first meeting date this year, September 19th.
Things to remember for the meetings include your show and share quilts of all shapes 
and sizes, donation quilts and placemats, coins for raffle tickets, library books to 
exchange, a coffee cup for break time, snacks if it’s your turn (last names starting with 
A and B in September), and food bank donations.  Also, please feel free to bring any 
handwork you would like to work on during the meeting.  
I hope you all had a lovely summer and I look forward to seeing your smiling faces 
soon.        Your President, Christine Hustins

www.islandquilters.ca

Library
Another exciting year is about to begin. Hope everyone had a great summer!  The 
heat forced some of us to stay indoors to give us lots of quilting time.  Hope your 
time was productive.  
The Nanaimo Lakes fire behind our place gave us a bit of a reality check.  Even 
though we weren’t under any alerts, it was close enough for us to think about what 
items we would load up in case of an evacuation order.   Animals, meds, important 
papers, sewing machines?, UFO’s ? computer stuff ?.... and in the middle of the 
night, it hit me.....have to take all those guild library borrowers cards!!!  Definitely 
would not want to ever have to redo all those 500 plus cards!!!
Please bring all your library materials back to the September meeting.

The Library Team

Next Meeting
September 19, doors open 1:00 
and 6:00, meeting starts at 1:30 
& 6:30 pm Nanaimo Curling Club 
– upstairs lounge 106 Wall St.
Program: Mystery Quilt Show & Tell, 
Workshop Registration,

Next Executive Meeting
September 13, 1:30, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Next Quilt Show Meeting
September 28, 1:00, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Newsletter Deadlines
September 21 (21st of every month)

Refreshments:
Members whose last names start
with the letters A and B, it’s your turn 
to bring goodies to the meeting.

Remember to bring:
• your nametag and cup 
• library books
• completed membership form (on   
  page 10) 
• workshop registration form (on      
  page 12) and see page 2
• change for raffle prizes
• donation quilts / placemats
• 2017/18 Mystery quilt (or top)
• show and share
• food bank donations
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Welcome from your 2018/19 Program Committee.  We are: 
Mary Abbott (Chair), Sandra Radley, Kathleen Kane, Joy 
Hegland, Maggie Pickard and Georgie Bowen. 
Programs at Quilt Guild Meetings (see calendar on page 11)
The Textiles of Bali  (Barb Alexander), Quilting with Rulers 
(Snip and Stitch), Garage Sale, Trunk Show (Val Ursalak), 
Underground Railway Secret Quit Code (Gerrie Green)
Workshops: There are four workshops planned this year.

October 20: Sliced Circles with Ionne McCauley
website: https://www.ionnequilts.com
Circles are among the most satisfying shapes to work with 
and the  combination of circles and straight lines is exciting. 
Play with great, favourite fabrics and create a wall hanging 
sized art quilt top, while you learn about shapes and lines 
and designs. Quilting options are discussed for your finished 
project. 

November 17: Free Motion Quilting with Vicki Dods
Morning: Enjoy a half-day session of free motion quilting.  
Become familiar with several all over designs as well as 
repetitive patterns useful for borders and sashings.The session 
is aimed at beginning level free motion quilters.
Afternoon: Feather play is the theme of the afternoon session. 
Learn various methods to create feather motifs. Then explore 
all over designs, shape fillers, border patterns and feathers 
with graceful, curving spines. This session would suit those 
who have some experience with free motion work.  Members 
are welcome to attend one or both of the workshops.

2018/2019 Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild Program

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 

February 23, 2019: Felting with Nancy Wesley
website: www.nancdesigns.ca
Spend four hours 
of the day learning 
needle felting 
techniques with 
Nancy. Your finished 
project will be an 8 
inch bunny rabbit.  
The remainder of 
the day is devoted 
to playing with 
felting. Materials 
will be provided and 
you can use your 
creativity to create 
another critter or to 
try your hand at a 
scene.
March 23, 2019 
Surprise Step by 
Step: Guess Who’s 
Coming to Dinner?
Complete a mystery 
quilt in one class! 
The project will be a 
table runner and coaches will be available to offer assistance.  
This promises to be a fun day. Four fabrics are required and 
you will receive pre cutting instructions prior to class. 
OTHER EVENTS

All Year Long: Mystery Quilt: Don’t miss out on this year’s 
mystery quilt experience. Your registration fee includes the 
pattern and at each Guild meeting you will receive the next 
step in creating Mystery on the ‘Oriental’ Express. The final 
product is a lap quilt or wall hanging measuring 55.5” square 
before borders. Three fabrics are required: a light (2 yards), 
medium (1 yard) and dark or bright (1 ¾ yards), plus binding 
(3/4- 1 yard) and binding (2 yards).  Sorry about “yards” but it 
is a US pattern. If you wish to make a larger quilt (55.5” x 82”) 
purchase 1.5 times the fabric required and make 1.5 times 
the blocks. Borders and binding may be purchased after the 
mystery has been solved but more of the same fabrics may not 
be available at that time. 
Mini UFOs: Set aside December 1 or April 13 for completing 
Christmas projects or putting the final touches on your Quilt 
Show entry. Or, if you are really organized, start something 
new. Whatever you choose to do enjoy quilting with friends 
and bring something to share for a pot luck lunch. 
Garage Sale:  February 13. One person’s trash is someone 
else’s treasure.  Rent a table with a friend and move along 
your no longer needed quilting supplies. Number of tables will 
be limited.  Whether you are a seller or a shopper this will be 
a fun day.   

Please see page 11 and 12 in this newsletter for the complete year’s calendar and workshop registration
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Nanaimo 2018/2019 Guild Challenge 
Hello members. This years Challenge quilts will be hung at 
our guild show next year. The voting will be done by all the 
attendees at the show, both members and public.
Per usual the Challenge is shrouded in mystery, no one will 
know what the theme is, or the parameters are, until they 
purchase a kit. No one will know the quilt’s maker until the 
reveal part way through the show.
Along with ribbons for first, second and third, there will be 
prizes.
To purchase a kit you must be a paid up member for the 2018-
2019 year.  There is a limited amount of kits available, once 
they are sold out there is no more. Some kits will be held for 
sale at the evening meeting.
Please bring $3.00 to purchase the kit, exact change would 
be amazing.
If you have no idea what a Challenge is, please come and see 
us at the Challenge table so we can fill you in.

Philippa Zapf, Karen d’Oliveira and Vicki Dods

All Year Long: Mystery Quilt by A Little Crispy
September is the Show & Tell of your completed Quilt (or 
Quilt Top).  We can’t wait to see them!!!
The winners of the June monthly participation prizes 
were: Daytime: Sue Artuso, Evening: Carole Phinney
Any questions, contact Becky Keizer kiddkeizer@shaw.ca

Membership
If you did not renew your membership in the spring, you can 
do so at our September meeting.
Our next Quilt Show will be in 2019.  If you want to enter 
the Quilt Show you must be a fully paid member as of 
September 2018.  This means that you must renew or 
join, and fully pay your dues, no later than our meeting 
on September 19, 2018.
The membership renewal form is in the newsletter and on the 
Guild website.  You can print the form and fill it in before the 
meeting and attach your payment; cheque or cash.  Credit 
card payment will also be available at the meetings.
The forms will be processed during the meeting.  Completed 
receipts and membership cards can be picked up at the 
membership table either at coffee break or after the meeting.
The registration fee is $30.00.  If you want your newsletter 
mailed there is an additional charge of $15.00.  
If you are 80 years and older at the time of registration you are 
entitled to Honorary Member status.  Membership dues are 
waved, but you still need to fill out a registration form.

Laura Beswick, Membership

Nominations
Thank you to those members who are stepping down from 
their current positions. Hopefully, looking back, you have 
some good memories.
Thank you those members who have volunteered for the 
coming Guild year. You have made my Nominations role a lot 
easier than I thought it would be. Hopefully you enjoyed your 
hugs and your standing ovation…well-earned and very well 
deserved. Once again, THANK YOU.  

Vicki Zoltay, Past President/Nominations

The Quilting Lie I Keep Telling Myself Is . . .

“I will keep my sewing space tidy and organized.”
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Food Bank
Welcome back to our new Guild year.  If your summer was as 
busy and wonderful as ours, I am sure you are getting ready 
to dust off your machine and clear your mind for new quilting 
projects ahead.
As young needy families and disadvantaged seniors move 
into September, their costs increase and often money for 
nutritious food is not available in their budgets.  We will include 
an envelope for cash donations this month.  For every dollar 
that Loaves and Fishes collects, they are able to convert to 
$5.98 worth of groceries.
Please make sure you check the expiry date on your 
donations.  Also, donate full packages of product, nothing 
that has been taken from an already open box.  This is a 
great month for case lot sales.
Thank you for your continued generous donations. Vicki 
Dunsmuir, Barb Kerfoot, Germaine Batchelor

CQA Quilting Challenge for June 2019
Quilting Goes Viral is the theme. All entries must follow the 
guidelines at canadianquilter.com/member-guild-challenge-
2019/ . Each individual Member Guild may select one winner 
only from their Guild’s membership, on or before April 30, 
2019 for entry into this challenge.
Guilds wishing to enter the Challenge must advise of their 
intent via email to Bonnie Rankin, rankinbon@gmail.com by 
Feb 1, 2019, so that space allocation can be arranged.
All mini quilts must be received by May 15 – May 25, 2019  
Use Pantone colour #18 ultraviolet or equivalent Kona colour, 
Bright Periwinkle, along with up to two (2) additional colours 
on the face of your quilt. The quilt perimeter is to 
be no larger than 72”. The quilt must be finished 
with binding, facings or enveloped pillow case 
style style. Please ensure there is a hanging 
sleeve, at least 3” wide for display purposes,and 
a label stating the quilt’s name and your name.  
The chosen entry from each Guild must have the 
completed Guild entry form included when the 
quilt is shipped.         Barbara Clement 

Guild Newsletter Advertisers
The NQG is pleased to welcome Gala Fabrics in 
Victoria and Hamels Fabrics in Chilliwack to our 
growing list of newsletter advertisers.
We thank our returning advertisers also, and 
encourage our quilters to support our local, and 
not so local, quilting stores and suppliers. Their 
support of our Guild – through advertising in our 
newsletters – is very much appreciated. Here’s 
to a banner ad year!    

Leslie McGeough, advertising coordinator

Raffles
Joanne, Linda and Lois are ready to take your money at the 
afternoon meeting and Sandy and Sharon are ready for the 
evening meeting. Please try and bring change for the tickets. 
They are still $1.00 each for the raffles and $1.00 each for the 
Mystery Fabric. The Mystery fabric is 1 m of fabric and the 
proceeds go to the NQG scholarship for a grade 12 student.
We also have a draw for a fat quarter for those quilters 
participating in the Show and Share at each meeting.  If you 
have any ideas of the kind of prizes you would like to win, 
please email me at cphinney@telus.net  We also accept 
any donations of quilty things that would make great prizes.  
Looking forward to seeing your smiling faces as you line up to 
buy your tickets.       Carole Phinney, Raffle chairperson

Quilt Bee January 26, 2019
Hope everyone had a great summer and were able to get lots 
of projects finished.  We’re here to let you know that the guild 
annual Quilt Bee is scheduled for Saturday, January 26, 2019, 
at Oliver Woods; please mark your calendars.  
For you new folks, the guild gets together once a year to make 
quilts for Haven House, our local women and children’s shelter.  
Sadly, the need never seems to diminish.  Our committee will 
supply most of the backing and batting for these quilts and the 
members are asked to provide the fabric for the tops (and the 
skill, time and effort to put it all together).  However, we will 
have some kits available at the September guild meetings as 
well as some simple but effective patterns.  
There’s lots more information regarding the “Bee” coming in 
our next few newsletters and we, your committee members, 
are always available to answer your questions.  
See you in September!  Bonnie Dimitry, Marlene Jones, 
Heather Cowan, and Arlene Sanders

Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com 
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Block of the Month
Hello everyone! I hope you had a wonderful summer. Becky and 
I have come up with 8 interesting blocks for the membership year 
and will be handing out fabric for a Halloween Block and for a 
Valentine’s Day block. 
In September you can pick up our Halloween fabric for the block 
due in October. With the next block we are going modern with 
a flying geese block from colorgirlquilts.com with one side grey, 
the other side white with quilter’s choice of geese colour in the 
middle. Next we’ll be doing Bonnie Hunter’s Pineapple Blossom 
using fall colours. No block due in December and in January we 
hand out the Valentine’s Day fabric. For a fun fruit block we will 
be doing a pieced Strawberry block.  For those who like butterflies 
and are willing to try another Y seam we are going retro with www.
mccallsquilting.com’s Butterfly block owned by Janet Lyles. It was 
originally published in 1936. We’ll be going with a spring palette 
for the butterflies with a white background. And lastly we’ll be 
doing a block Becky designed for a Canadian Flag block. I am so 
looking forward to seeing what you do with the blocks. 
As always each block turned in gets a chance to win all the blocks 
turned in so if you may make as many blocks as you’d like. If 
you win and get the quilt done up to the binding for the following 
meeting you get a prize.
Best wishes and see you in September.
Sarah Beyer and Becky Keizer, sarahbeyer@shaw.ca, call/text 
778-269-2380 Becky at kiddkeizer@shaw.ca

Wool Quilt Batting for Sale
Product is 100% wool. Original cost was 
over $500 US, asking $325 Canadian. 

30 yards, by 104 
inches wide.

 

To view,

Contact 
Leah Caitlin

leahcaitlin@yahoo.
com

before September
 23 or after Oct. 23
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2019 Viewer’s Choice Ballot and 
the Call to Entry Categories 

The 2019 Viewer’s Choice Ballot is the simplified one from 
2016.  On it you will have two choices for Bed Quilts, two for 
Wall Hangings, and two for Other.  All members will also receive a 
Secret Categories ballot.
 When the Viewer’s Choice ballots are counted, votes will be 
assigned to the nine categories from the Call To Entry Form.  The 
nine categories are:  Bed Quilt, Art Quilt, Applique Quilt, Large 
Wall Hanging (over 200” in perimeter), Small Wall Hanging (under 
200” in perimeter), Modern Quilt and Other.   Each Category will 
receive 1st, 2nd and 3rd place ribbons.  The entry which receives 
the most votes overall will receive the Best of Show ribbon from 
the Canadian Quilters Association.
 All the Volunteer members will receive their Viewer’s Choice ballot 
and their Secret Categories ballot with their volunteer lanyards.  
The lanyards will be picked up at the Volunteer Room.  Members 
not working in the show will receive a Viewer’s Choice ballot when 
going through Admissions.  They will go to the Information table to 
sign for their Secret Categories ballot.
Watch the monthly Newsletter for further information from the 
Ballot Committee.

Judith McLaughlin, Chair, Ballot Committee
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Donation Quilts
Welcome back! Pat Clements and I are ready for 
another year. We will have bamboo and cotton 
batting (cut to 45” x 60”), backing fabric and labels 
available at September’s meeting. If you require a 
different size of batting, please let us know.
We received two generous donations this summer 
of backing fabric. We are very grateful to Ms. 
MacDonald and Maureen Evans. In June, Pat 
and I donated 101 quilts to the local community 
on behalf of the Guild. What an accomplishment! 
Please stop by the bulletin board in September 
and read the thank you notes received from those 
local organizations. 
We have a binder available at each meeting that 
describes these groups and you can request 
where you wish your quilt to be donated. Pat and 
I thank you for a very successful year, and we’re 
looking forward to this one.

 Bonnie Dormuth (250) 753-9366 and Pat 
Clements pclements@shaw.ca

Quilt Shows, Contests, Sales 
Lorraine Roy Artist Lecture, Woven Woods:  A Journey Through the Forest Floor. Twelve circular quilted wall hangings. 
September 13, 7pm, Van Dusen Botanical Garden (Floral Hall), 5251 Oak St. Vancouver. Tickets $15.  https://www.picatic.com/
event15275304963136
Lorraine Roy Artist Lecture, Love of the Heartwood: My Creative Journey with Trees. Sept. 17, 7pm, Little Red Church, 2182 
Comox Avenue, Comox.Tickets $10. www.lroyart.com
NanGo Grannies 4th Annual Fabric & Yarn Sale, Saturday,September 22, 10-2, Nanaimo Curling Club, 106 Wall Street.
Piecemaking in the Valley Quilt Show, October 19 (5 - 8 pm), October 20 (9 am - 4 pm), Chilliwack Alliance Church, 8700 
Young Rd, Chilliwack. Admission $5, husbands & children under 12 free.    www.chilliwackpiecemakers.com
Victoria Quilters Guild Christmas Sale, Friday, November  1,1-7 pm, Saturday November 2 10-4. Salvation Army Citadel, 
4030 Douglas Street (off Mackenzie Ave.) Admission $2. Visa, MC & debit accepted    www.victoriaquiltersguild.org
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1930 Ryan Road East, 
Comox BC 

250-339-4059 or  
1-877-339-4059 

huckleberrys@shaw.ca 
STORE HOURS 

Monday-Friday 10:00am-
5:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am-4:30pm 
Sunday Noon-4:00pm- 
Closed Holidays Closed  

 

$1799.00 while supplies last 

   
For the month of September come visit us in store and receive  
30% off the regular price of any Back to School print fabric! 

 
Visit us in store at 180 Trunk Rd. Duncan, BC, or online, for sweet deals, updates on 
new product, and sew much more! @BlackSheepQuiltShop #fabriclandblacksheep  

History Committee
Many thanks to our Guild members that have provided photographs, binders, etc. to help up with the Guild history.  We really 
appreciate the help.
We ask that if anyone is cleaning out their sewing room and come across items that relate to the Guild history – we would love 
to take anything unwanted – photographs, memorabilia, newspaper clippings, etc.
If donating photographs, please help us by putting names to all the participants in the photo (names on the back of the photo 
or spare paper) – this is a 
tremendous help to us. 
We are still working on 
updating the Honorary 
Members information – 
trying to obtain photographs 
and addresses.  We 
need photographs for:  
Margaret Creighton, 
Eileen Gilmore, Doreen 
Leigh, Valerie Stone, 
Lorraine Walker, Bobbi 
Webster, Trudi Wilson, 
and Kay Zbayovsky.  If 
anyone knows where to 
obtain photos (or has a 
photo) of any one of these 
ladies please contact me 
or send me a photo.  
We continue to work 
on “In Memory” records 
of members (past and 
present) that have passed 
away. We would appreciate 
any information that may 
help us to remember 
them.

Greta Simmons 
and Marsha Whitmee



2018/2019 Nanaimo Qulters Guild Executive & Committee Chairs 

President Christine Hustins Membership Evening  
First VP Bonnie Eaton     September/October Judy Peterson 
Second VP Nancy Lutes                        Caroll Rumo 
Treasurer Lija Bane Newsletter Advertising     Leslie McGeough 
Secretary Sue Creba   

Back up Norma Steven Newsletter Editor Sue Creba 
Past President Vicki Zoltay Newsletter Mailing Linda Campbell 
Evening Convenor Leanne Sturgeon Nominations Vicki Zoltay 
Evening Secretary Janet Knecht Phoning Committee Trish Kirk, Chair 
Block of the Month Sarah Beyer  Ann & Dana Roncin 
CQA Barbara Clement  Leslie Robinson 
Christmas             (Chair) Arlene Ackerman     Barb Root 

Janet Knecht Val Ansell  Lise Skalos 
Lorie Rogers Bonnie Dormuth  Philippa Zapf 
Caroll Rumo Heather Henderson  Georgia Zieglmeier 

Leanne Sturgeon Joan Irving 
Sarah Beyer 

 Barbara Hallum (helper, 
if needed) 

Maggie Warren Barbara Kerfoot Placemats Afternoon Heather Henderson Chair 
Coffee          Afternoon Sharon Farrell ( Chair)  Maureen Bryson 

Judy Peterson Joy Hegglund  Norma Franks 
                      Evening Joan Irving Program Mary Abbott (Chair) 

Nancy Lutes Kylah Shay  Georgy Bowen 
Donation Quilts      (Aft.) Pat Clements  Joy Hegglund 

Evening (Chair) Bonnie Dormuth      Kathleen Kane 
Evening Treasurer Bonnie Dormuth  Maggie Pickard 
Food Bank   Afternoon  Germaine Batchelor  Sandra Radley 
 Vicki Dunsmuir  Leanne Sturgeon 

                  Evening  Barb Kerfoot Publicity Lorraine Daley 
 Nancy Lutes Quilt Bee Bonnie Dimitry (Chair) 
Historians Greta Simmons  Heather Cowan 
 Marsha Whitmee  Marlene Jones 
Hospitality    Afternoon Lise Skalos  (Chair)  Arlene Sanders 

Muriel MacNeil Gayle Rogers  Nancy Lutes (helper) 
                    Evening Terri Askam Raffles      Afternoon                               Carole Phinney (Chair) 

Library        Afternoon Linda Addison (Chair)  Lois Anderson 
 Sandy Dobson  Linda Robinson 

Bonnie Palfy Sherry Drebnicki  Joanne VanOosten 
Cheryl Tellier Lil Kroll  Germaine Batchelor 

(helper) 
                      Evening  Judy McLaughlin Chair                Evening Sandy Blakey 

Audrey Lloyd Trellis Craig  Sharon Horncastle 
Jeannette Blackmore Vicki Dods Retreat Robin Barker 

Membership    Afternoon Laura Beswick  (Chair)  Dona Mae Bauer 
Bobbie Webster Elaine Cadell/Judi Moran Social Media Roneen Marcoux 

September/October Sue Artuso, Barb Root Web Master Liaison Sue Creba 
     Judy Peterson   

Membership Evening Joan Irving/Barb Kerfoot   
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Last Updated February, 2014    CR 

 

 

Pd:  Date ____________________       Cash      Cheque #__________     Credit Card 
 

$30.00 Membership Fee   Paid   
Mail or email?   $15 Mailing Fee Paid or   Honorary  

Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild 
Membership Registration Form  2018 / 2019  year 

 
 
Name  ______________________________________ Membership # _________ 
 
Mailing Address _________________________________________________________  
 
City ___________________________________ Postal Code ________________ 
 
Email _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________   Cell ________________________ 
 

I attend the day  and/or evening  meetings. 
I wish to have the Guild Newsletter delivered by: regular mail ($15)  online  . 
 
 

Are you an Honorary Member?    (over 80 years of age) 
As an honorary member, I wish to continue to receive information/newsletters from the Guild. 

Yes, I do     No, please just retain my membership  
            Year of 80th birthday   _______ 


 
 
I do/do not (circle) consent to my personal information appearing on the membership list that  
 
is provided to the members of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild. 
 
 
        X 
 
Print Name       Signature  
 

  
 
Areas in which I am willing to volunteer: 
 Angels  Christmas Potluck  Coffee  Donation Quilts 

 Hospitality  June Picnic  Library  Phoning 

 Programs  Quilt Bee  Buddy  Food bank 

 Raffles  Placemats  Executive  Other 
 
 
Are you a snowbird?  Yes / No, if yes when are you away_______________ 
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NQG 2018-19 CALENDAR 
 
Date  2018-19 

 
Program 

 
Workshop 

 
Presenter/Instructor 

 
Sept – May Mystery Quilt 2018-19 

 
Sept 19 

 2017/18 Mystery quilt 
Show & Tell 

 Workshop Registration 

  

Oct 17 The Textiles of Bali   Barb Alexander 
 

Oct 20  Sliced Circles Ionne McCauley 
 

 
Nov 21 

 
Quilting with Rulers 

  
Snip and Stitch 

 
Nov 17 

 Free Motion 
Quilting 

am: beginner 
pm: Intermediate 

 
Vicki Dodds 

 

Dec 1 
  

UFO  
 pot luck lunch 

 

 
Dec 12 

 
Christmas Pot Luck 

 
Jan 16 

 
All About 

the Quilt Show 

  
Carol Rumo 

 

Jan 26 
  

Quilt Bee 
 

 
Feb 13 

 
Garage Sale 

  
 

Feb 23 
 

 Felting Nancy Wesley 
 
March 20 

 
23 Years of Stitching 
 

  
Val Ursalak 

 
March 23 

 Surprise Step 
by Step 

 Coaches 

 
April 13 

 UFO 
pot luck lunch 

 

 
April 17 

 
Underground Railway 
Secret Quilt Code 

  
Gerrie Green 

 
May 15 

 
Evening meeting only: Business and elections 

 
June  

 
Quilt Show June 6-9 
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NQG PC WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 

Please complete the information below and circle the dates of the workshops you wish to take. 

Name  _________________________________________   Membership Number ___________ 
 
Phone __________________________________________ Email _______________________________________ 
 

Workshop Title Date Time Venue Fee Paid 
 
Mystery Quilt 
 

 
On going Sept-May 

 
$20.00 

 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Sliced Circles Saturday 

Oct 20/18 
9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods 

Com Centre 
$40.00 Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

Free Motion Quilting  
Beginner 

Saturday 
Nov 17 

9:00-12:00 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$20 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Free Motion Quilting  
Intermediate 

Saturday 
Nov 17 

12:30-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$20 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
UFO Saturday 

Dec 1 
9:00-3:30 BEBAN PARK 

Room 1 & 2 
$10.00 Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

Felting  Saturday 
Feb 23/19 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$70.00 
includes 
kit 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Garage Sale   
$10 for a table   

Feb 13 Afternoon 
 & evening 
meeting 
 

Guild meeting $10.00 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 

Surprise Step by Step 
“Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner” 

Saturday 
March 23 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$30. 
Includes 
pattern 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 

UFO Saturday  
April 13 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$10. 
 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
 
 Number of Classes  ___________ Total Paid  ______________ Receipt #_________ 
 
Circle method of payment:     cash          cheque       Mastercard            Visa 
 
Please make cheques payable to Nanaimo Quilters Guild. 
Register at meetings or by email to maryabbott@telus.net  Email registrations are only accepted after 
September 19. If registering by email send cheques to: 

Mary Abbott, 3438 Whiting Way, Ladysmith, BC V9G 1C3 
 

REFUND/CANCELLATION POLICY: If the Guild cancels a workshop participants will be fully reimbursed. If 
you need to withdraw from a class a refund will be given ONLY if there is a waitlist. In all other cases, refunds 
will only be given under very extenuating circumstances and with the approval of the Program Committee.  
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